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New pitch means more home games at Ormond Park this season

Moonee Valley Cricket Club again showed its role as an innovator in cricket in the north-west, with the purchase of a new state-of-the-art Flixc plastic roll-out pitch.

The pitch, which has cost the club more than $4000, will enable us to play all our Under 16 and Under 14 home games at Ormond Park.

Both our Under 16 teams will play on the permanent synthetic pitch while both Under 14 sides will play on the roll-out pitch, which we will put out at the southern end of the park.

It will also be available for Under 10 home games and/or the Under 14 Girls.

A decision to invest in this new technology was forced on us, when the Moonee Valley Council at short notice closed the Fairbairn Park oval which we had earmarked for two of the teams.

Our Moonee Valley club swung into action, organising a Saturday morning demonstration and trial of the new surface.

Under 12, Under 14 and senior players had a hit-out on the surface, while the trial was watched by observers from the North West Cricket Association and the Moonee Valley Council.

As a result, the NWCA gave its okay for the pitch as an approved surface for play in our Association.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club is the first club in our area to buy and use one of these pitches, and our foresight has attracted a good deal of interest from other clubs, which will be keen to see it in action.

Our focus now is paying for the pitch, which we had not budgeted for, so we ask all parents and players to get behind our renewed fundraising efforts and club functions as we try to balance the books.

Don’t forget the Girls’ Big Day Out!

There are still spots available on the Saturday morning shopping tour organised by the Club for mums and partners of players.

The all-day tour is on November 29, and it’s the day when Dad has the job of getting the kids to the cricket and Mum has the enjoyable role of getting out and about with the other Moonee Valley ladies.

To book tickets, phone Jodie Talone on 9370 7342 or 0408 179 527.

This week’s the debut for our “Fighting Fifths”

In the off-season the Moonee Valley Cricket Club did a lot of work in recruiting a squad of players for a Fifth senior team.

Our “Fighting Fifths” is now a reality, and is playing in the one-day competition in the Moreland-Moonee Valley Cricket Association.

It’s a combination of senior players who may have some Saturday work commitments, with some of our junior fathers and “players from yesteryear” making a comeback in a lower-ranked grade.

To welcome the new team to the club and celebrate its first game, we are holding a barbecue at the clubrooms at 7.30pm this Saturday, October 18.

Admission is $10 for adults, $5 for juniors or $25 for the family, with a wonderful meal and the chance to mix with other parents (and get recruited to the Fifths).

We’re also holding the draw for the firewood raffle – so please come along on Saturday night.

Our junior development policy IS working!

Anyone who has ever wondered about the Moonee Valley Cricket Club’s junior development policy only had to look at the teams we fielded last Saturday.

Our Second Eleven – playing in the North A2 Division in the Victorian Turf Cricket Association contained three teenagers – Shane Frenette, 18, Murray Walker, 17, and Matt Thomas 16 – who all came through our junior ranks.

And we had plenty of teenagers in the Thirds and Fourths – and for the second match in a row Julian Madigan, 16, starred with the bat to get his team over the line.

The Club’s foresight in starting up juniors in the 1996/97 season is now showing dividends in the senior ranks, and there are plenty more young players showing great promise coming through the ranks in the junior sides.

Firewood raffle draw this Saturday

Tickets for you to sell in our raffle for a tonne of firewood worth $125 were sent out in the mail when we advised players and parents of our junior registration day.

Tickets - $2 each or seven for $10 – are now due in, as the raffle is being drawn this Saturday, October 18.

There are still quite a lot of tickets outstanding, so we ask parents to get them in without delay – either give the tickets and money to the junior coaches, or drop them off at the canteen at our clubrooms.

Third Under 12 side

Our junior recruitment campaign has been a success, to the extent that we gained too many players for our gazetted two Under 12 sides, and have had to start up a third team.

That’s great news for our Club, and for the future development as these boys and girls come through the ranks over the next few seasons and push into the senior teams.

Our new Under 12 team – which we will call Moonee Valley Gold – will be based at Fairbairn Park No. 8 oval for its home games.

Our other two teams – Moonee Valley Black and Moonee Valley White – will continue to play their games at Moonee Ponds Central School.

Spots still available for extra players

Moonee Valley Cricket Club is fielding 12 junior teams this season – two up on last year. We have two Under 16 sides, a combined Girls Under 17 team, two Under 14 boys’ teams, two Under 14 girls’ sides, three Under 12s and two Under 10s.

Our sheer numbers of junior players give us more flexibility in mixing and matching, and as a result we have vacancies where we can fit in extra players in teams at all age levels.

Any player with a friend at school who is interested in playing, or any parent who knows of a boy or girl who would benefit from cricket, should try to recruit them to join Moonee Valley.

Coaches

The Club is still in the process of finalising coaches for a couple of the junior teams.

Our junior section has always been parent-driven – in that we parents have provided the bulk of the coaching and team management required to give our sons and daughters the chance to play cricket.

Parents interested in helping out – particularly in the Under 14 grades, should ring Junior Co-ordinator Charlie Walker on 9370 1802 or 0409 237 543.

Fixtures

The first couple of weeks of the season is always hard, as we wait for the North West Cricket Association to finalise its fixtures.

Unfortunately the problems are largely caused by clubs which seem unable to finalise their season’s team entries until the last moment – pulling out teams the day before the first match.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club has always worked to finalise its teams well in advance, and try to avoid the disruption caused by other clubs which are not so organised. So bear with us, and we’ll have fixtures out in the next week or two.

Moonee Ponds Central School

The Moonee Ponds Central School, home ground for our Under 12 Black and Under 12 White teams, is looking in great shape this season, despite the effects of the drought.

A group of our parents and Club members last month spent a couple of days there on a working bee, putting in new seats, beautifying the grounds and breaking up the concrete for one of the practice nets to extend the playing field.

Parent Phill King has the school liaison role on our Junior Committee, and his efforts at building an excellent relationship with the school have brought us wonderful results.

Moonee Valley Sporting Club treasurer Ian Beel and Cricket Club treasurer Tony Gleeson have also played a key role in improving the playing surface at the school oval.

Scorer seminar

The North West Cricket Association is holding a Scorers’ Seminar at the Keilor Cricket Ground on the Old Calder Highway at 7pm on Monday, October 27.

It is being conducted by international scorer Mike Ringham, and is a basic session on the general principles of scoring suitable for mums and dads who may be thrust into the scorers’ chair at our junior games from time to time.

This is the perfect opportunity for anybody and everybody who is involved with scoring to learn the CORRECT way to score and also to pick up a lot of useful hints and tips.

The Forum is open to everybody associated with NWCA Clubs and the invitation has been extended to all Clubs in the MMVCA. There is no cost, and no requirement to book in advance.

Wet weather hotline

The North West Cricket Association has a recorded message to advise when cricket has been called off due to wet weather. Parents who have any concerns about the state of play should ring the hotline – 9539 4844. If a round has been called off due to rain – or extreme heat – there will be a recorded message on the hotline. It will be activated after 7.30am for Saturday morning matches, 9am for Sunday morning games or 4pm for Friday evening games.

Registration forms and match fees

We are keen to have match fees in for all our players by the start of December. Fees are $99 per player (including GST), and there is a requirement for players to also be members of our parent body, the Moonee Valley Sporting Club. Sporting club fees are $22 for a child, or $60 for a family.

We also need registration forms for new players, so players/parents please give them to your coach or team manager, or to Junior Co-ordinator Charlie Walker (ph. 9370 1802, 0409 237 543).

For players AND parents
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